

February 19, 2019

Salisbury Police Department Community Room

6:30 PM to 7:40 PM

Purpose: Volunteer Committee to look into South end Parking Solutions

Attendance: John Housianitis , Diann May, George Walsh, Martha Walsh, Stephen Themelis, Chuck Takesian, Donna Abdulla, Mark Gilday

Absent: Michael Kobos , John Kalashian, Martha Corcoran, Dan Locapo, Elaine Schneider

- Acceptance of minutes of December 20,2018 meeting as presented

Discussion again revolved around possible solutions to existing summer problems of parking and traffic.

- An outline of a possible plan was presented by John H. for discussion. Several members discussed pluses, minuses and solutions. Many questions were raised revolving around individual needs of residents. Street involvement and exceptions. Possible enforcement issues, financing. The group requested an email with proposed plan for discussion at the next meeting. Timed parking? Seasonal parking dates? Resident parking prices?

Pilot Program: Open to all Salisbury Residents, Number of Placards for South End Residents, Placards for Salisbury Residents? The needs of South End Residents without any off-street parking need to be addressed.

Stephen T. stated that as a follow up to town manager discussion with Tony K at MVPC we investigate Unified Work Program. Donna A. will speak with DPW Director DeMeo and request information on Unified Work Program.

SUGGESTED: This group would discuss with Unified Work Program, then set small changes in place and then work together to modify the plan.

Possible sights for off street parking: 3 Lots now owned by Town of Salisbury

- Donna A. tasked with Discussion with Director of DPW. Assessment of three town owned lots for possible parking placements. Request a discussion with Tony K and the work of the Unified Work Program. Look to a pilot Program in conjunction with a study.
- Chuck T. tasked with a discussion with Chief Fowler. Access 1 issues. RV's overnight parking along with visitors sleeping in their cars along this stretch of Atlantic Avenue.

Requesting Chief Fowler, Director DeMeo and Planning Director Pearson attend the scheduled March 19 meeting.

Possibility of omitting Atlantic Avenue from the sticker/placard program if implemented.

- Members of the Group tasked with possible proposals to be discussed at the next meeting.

Next meeting tentatively scheduled for March 19 @ 6:00 pm.

Meeting Adjourned 7:40 PM